
 April 1, 2022 
 
 
Greetings from the North, 
 
Thank you so much for your continuing support.  Your prayers, notes, and 
words of encouragement are always a great blessing to receive! 
 
Our church folks were excited to gather for a small fellowship recently.  The 
gentlemen prepared all of the details of the evening for the women and the 
children.  The ladies were pleasantly surprised at the thoughtful decorations 
and tasty food that was prepared by their spouses.  We had hoped to host a 
view visitors, but it was the faithful members who joyfully fellowshipped 
together.  There were plenty of leftovers, so we quickly organized another 
fellowship the following Sunday.  A couple of friends attended the Sunday 
morning service, and they happily joined us for the 
impromptu luncheon. 
 
The children have been anxiously waiting and 
watching for the Northern Lights to make an 
appearance this winter.  We were thrilled to 
run to the lake to get a splendid view and to 
take pictures of the magnificent Aurora 
Borealis.  The heavens declare the glory of 
God; and the firmament sheweth his 
handywork. 
 
Bible reading is emphasized greatly in our church services.  We were pleased 
that five folks read the entire Bible and two children read the New Testament, 
Psalms, and Proverbs during 2021. 
 
We have been regularly praying for our neighbour.  David has counselled and 
prayed with him.  We have also given him a Bible; he has informed us that he 
is reading it.  A few of us have invited him to church, but he has not attended 
yet.  Another church member works with his family.  Please continue to pray 
for this family’s situation, especially for their salvation.   
 
The Lord has presented our church members and our family with opportunities 
to speak to the residents around us.  Pray for these seeds to bring forth fruit!  
Please pray for D.  He has been given the Gospel, but has moved to Alberta 
for cancer treatment.  Please also pray for opportunities to witness to R.’s 
family.  He tragically passed away recently and his family is hurting. 
 
Our home church is hosting their annual Teen Lightning Conference during 
Manitoba’s Spring Break.  Please pray that many hearts will turn to the Lord 
through these meetings.  Snow Lake is sending three teenagers this year, and 
everyone is quite eager to attend. 
 
Keep on the firing line! 
 
Serving Together, 
 
 
David, Nadine, Abigail, Paul, and Noah Muckle 
 
  


